ASCC Exec Meeting

Date: February 3rd 2006

Location: Bill Anwyll's Office, Halifax
Called to Order Time: Not recorded
Number in Attendance:  Not recorded

Executive Members Not Present: Jason Smith Secretary (filled in by Gordon S.)
Membership Report:
As of this meeting the club currently has 4 members. (Brian Jarvis and Ian Pearce joined during the meeting making 6) Umberto is wondering whether or not signatures are required for membership forms which would make online membership forms easy. Investigation is worthwhile to find out whether some sort of online signature is valid a-la online agreements. Brian believes an acknowledgement checkbox should be sufficient.
Financial Report: 

In the bank currently: $7352.69. Uncashed cheques total $1490.xx leaving $5862.69. A cheque to ARMS for the Solo 2 regional weekend hasn't been cashed, nor has the cheque to AMP from the Annual meeting. 

Brian has to visit CIBC to transfer signing authority to Kevin Doubleday and Jason Smith but they have to visit to sign the authorizing card. Brian is still waiting for the Registry of Joint Stocks renewal to transfer authority there.
Solo Report:

The schedule has been adjusted concerning the Wednesday night events at SSW. This moves the test and tune/school to May 7th and making the May 14th event a regular club event. October 1st will still be a regional event. These dates need to be confirmed with James Partridge to be made official. 

A site within Metro is being sought for the school event. Neil is also in touch with the administration at the Debert airport for potential use. 

Gordon provided Neil with some ASCC promotional DVDs with some Slalom videos and the ATV news peice from 2005 to provide to lot managers.

The Solo committee has met and agreed that pre-registration payment would be beneficial but the finer points still need to be worked out. 6 events for the price of 5 was suggested. Ian indicated that leaving the onus for tracking this on the registration people is a bad idea and some sort of card system would be better. 

Penhorn Mall is confirmed booked for the July 1st regional event.

Neil has been checking on sponsors, has tested the waters at Halifax Chrysler/Dodge, they are more interested in donating product. Neil is looking at putting together a package of various sponsor levels and exposure packages to present to potential parties.
Rally Report:

The ASCC regional rally is scheduled to take place July 29th which has the potential to limit participation. Ian proposes (And Harold agrees) moving it to October 21st in order to procure a better turnout. Ian proposes talking to BAC to arrange an interclub arrangement to offer an autocross discount for participants of the rally the day before. This would naturally require further discussion and arrangement.

A member of BAC has expressed interest in starting RallySprint. Insurance would be $1000 per event and the interest is in doing the event properly. A CARS-prepared car (Cage et al) would be required but no Navigator. Average stage speed would be limited to 80km/h average speed for the fastest car. If enough interest is generated something could come to be by Fall 2006.

Ian does not recommend using puckboard for skidplate construction, particularly in turbocharged vehicles where high temperatures may be an issue.
Race Report:
Bill is checking with the organizers of the Cape Breton TT which is currently at risk of not happening. Since this is currently delaying the September race to October if it doesn't take place its possible to move the race to September along side the ASCC SoloSprint. Further investigation is required.

Debbie says 13 people are registered for the race school as of this evening. 25 spots are available in total. Some deposits have already been received.

Debbie suggested a donation of a race school seat to a Heart and Stroke Foundation charity auction, Bill suggests giving an entry in the SoloSprint school instead which was generally agreed on. Bill was given the contact information to write up a school description to pass along.

Bill has been in touch with Ralph concerning the issue with the lack of race rulebooks available. Brian passed his copy along to Chris Rizzuto to convert to a digital format. Some confusion exists as to what edition of the rules is to be considered to be currently valid. Current plan is to post what we have (Including all addendums) and consider it to be 'official'. Its worth investigating Ontario rules to see whether or not some sort of homologation could be reached. (Except CASC-OR predominantly a bracket system) This is not something that can be decided at this meeting however.

Bill posted the information on the definitive requirements for race helmets on the ARMS Forum.

Bill has written up rules for lapping and submitted them to Dave Hull who has passed them along to the national committee for review and minor addendums. Once nationally finalized rules will need to be reviewed for local additions once received.
Regional Report:

None

Website Report:

Big news is that ascc.ca now exists. Content is being continuously being populated and more submissions have been requested. Gordon would like to do an 'advertising push' to local enthusiast sites soon to start getting the word out once we're happy with things.

Neil is continuing his work on sponsor arrangements and will work with Gordon to determine banner placements, links, etc.

Gordon will make arrangements to set up new email addresses for the executives mimicking the old @ascc.ns.ca addresses (president@, vicepresent@, race@ etc) for future use. 

Work progresses on numerous additions and features as we go forward.
New Business:

none
Sponsorships:

none
Swap Shop:

none
Motion to Adjourn Time: not recorded

First Motion: not recorded

Second Motion: not recorded

Gordon S.

Filling in for

Jason Smith


ASCC Secretary

